
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 20 September 2007 

9. BRIEFING – COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT YEAR ENDED 30 JUNE 2007 
 
 Catherine McDonald, Unit Manager, Community Support provided an oral briefing of highlights and 

achievements for both the Community Development Team and the Community Engagement Team. 
She advised that the Shirley Papanui Community Board had a large number of participating groups. 

 
 She responded to questions from Board members. Noted that the OASIS (Older Adults Series of 

Information Seminars) on 7 November was the week prior to Show Weekend which could present 
access difficulties and also that the proposed venue of the Bishopdale Community Centre may be a 
disadvantage to Shirley residents. Catherine McDonald to reconsider this. 

 
Catherine was thanked for her presentation by the Chairperson. 

 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


